
   
 

MEMORANDUM 

 

TO:   Freeport Town Council   

FROM: Peter Joseph, Town Manager  

DATE:  04/23/20  

RE:   Commercial Shellfish Harvesting License Fee Deferral     
 
According to section 32-601 of the Freeport Shellfish Conservation Ordinance, the fee for renewal 
Commercial Shellfish Licenses ($430) is split into two payments, with one half payable by the end of April, 
and one half payable by the end of May, prior to the issuance of renewal licenses in June.  
 
Harbormaster/Marine Resource Officer Charlie Tetreau has received several requests to defer the payment 
of the first half of the license renewal fee until the end of May. Additionally, a smaller number of requests 
have been made to the Town to waive licensing fees altogether. After reviewing the licensing process, 
Harbormaster/MRCO Tetreau is recommending that the Town Council take action to defer payment of the 
first installment (50%) payment until the end of May, to run concurrent with the second installment (50%) 
payment deadline. I agree with his recommendation.  
 
Harbormaster/MRCO Tetreau did discuss this possibility with officials at Maine Department of Marine 
Resources (DMR), who ultimately delegate shellfish licensing authority to the Town. The initial reaction 
from DMR was that this should not create a problem, but he is still waiting on confirmation in writing from 
DMR that this would be acceptable. Therefore, if the Council does decide to take action on this request, any 
order to do so should be contingent on approval by Maine DMR.  
 
This action would not affect the payment schedule for new Commercial licenses, which would remain due 
in June.  
 
We suggest the following order for consideration if the Council is so inclined: 
 
BE IT ORDERED: That the requirement contained in Freeport Shellfish Conservation Ordinance Chapter 
32, Section 601(E) specifying that a 50% payment (totaling $215) be submitted along with application for a 
renewal commercial license be suspended for calendar year 2020. Instead, full payment of $430 will before 
the end of May, when the second 50% payment would otherwise be due. This order will become effective 
only after written approval from the Maine Department of Marine Resources.    
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